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827-3034, FAX 301-827-3529, or e-
mail: coffins@cber.fda.gov.

Registration: Send or fax your
registration form (including name, title,
firm name, address, telephone, fax
number, and e-mail address) to the
Sandy L. Coffin (address above) by
Friday, October 20, 2000. There is no
registration fee for the workshop,
however, seating is limited. Therefore,
interested parties are encouraged to
register early.

You may get a copy of the registration
form and additional information about
this workshop from the Internet at http:/
/www .fda.gov/cber/meetings/
vac111400.htm.

If you need special accommodations
due to a disability, please contact Sandy
L. Coffin (address above) at least 7 days
in advance.

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: This
workshop is cosponsored by the
following organizations: FDA, Center for
Biologics Evaluation and Research;
National Institutes of Health, National
Institute of Allergy and Infectious
Diseases; Centers for Disease Control
and Prevention (CDC); Health Resources
and Services Administration; and
National Vaccine Program Office, CDC.
The workshop will be of primary
interest to public health professionals
evaluating new vaccines and to vaccine
manufacturers developing new
vaccines. The objectives of the
workshop are to: Describe the evolution
of new vaccine evaluation and the
current approaches to postmarketing
safety evaluation, discuss public
concerns about vaccine safety, and
explore alternatives for enhancing
postmarketing safety evaluation and the
value and feasibility of larger pre-
licensure trials.

Transcripts: Transcripts of the
meeting may be requested in writing
from the Freedom of Information Office
(HF1I-35), Food and Drug
Administration, 5600 Fishers Lane, rm.
12A-16, Rockville, MD 20857,

approximately 15 working days after the
meeting at a cost of 10 cents per page.
The transcript will also be available at
the Center for Biologics Evaluation and
Research Internet site at http://
www.fda.gov/cber/minutes/workshop-
min.htm.

Dated: September 14, 2000.
William K. Hubbard,

Senior Associate, Commissioner for Policy,
Planning, and Legislation.

[FR Doc. 00-24125 Filed 9-19-00; 8:45 am]
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AGENCY: Office of the Chief Information
Officer, HUD.

ACTION: Notice.

SUMMARY: The proposed information
collection requirement described below
has been submitted to the Office of
Management and Budget (OMB) for
review, as required by the Paperwork
Reduction Act. The Department is
soliciting public comments on the
subject proposal.

DATES: Comments Due Date: October 20,
2000.

ADDRESSES: Interested persons are
invited to submit comments regarding
this proposal. Comments should refer to
the proposal by name and/or OMB
approval number and should be sent to:
Joseph F. Lackey, Jr., OMB Desk Officer,
Office of Management and Budget,
Room 10235, New Executive Office
Building, Washington, DC 20503.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:
Wayne Eddins, Reports Management
Officer, Q, Department of Housing and
Urban Development, 451 Seventh Street,

Southwest, Washington, DC 20410; e-
mail WayneEddins@HUD.gov;
telephone (202) 708—-2374. This is not a
toll-free number. Copies of the proposed
forms and other available documents
submitted to OMB may be obtained
from Mr. Eddins.

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The
Department has submitted the proposal
for the collection of information, as
described below, to OMB for review, as
required by the Paperwork Reduction
Act (44 U.S.C. Chapter 35). The Notice
lists the following information: (1) the
title of the information collection
proposal; (2) the office of the agency to
collect the information; (3) the OMB
approval number, if applicable; (4) the
description of the need for the
information and its proposed use; (5)
the agency form number, if applicable;
(6) what members of the public will be
affected by the proposal; (7) how
frequently information submissions will
be required; (8) an estimate of the total
number of hours needed to prepare the
information submission including
number of respondents, frequency of
response, and hours of response; (9)
whether the proposal is new, an
extension, reinstatement, or revision of
an information collection requirement;
and (10) the name and telephone
number of an agency official familiar
with the proposal and of the OMB Desk
Office for the Department.

This Notice also lists the following
information:

Title of Proposal: Fair Housing
Literacy Survey.

OMB Approval number: 2528—-XXX.

Form Numbers: None.

Description of the Need for the
Information and Its Proposed Use: The
purpose is to survey the extent if public
awareness of the nation’s fair housing
laws.

Respondents: Individuals or
Households.

Frequency of Submission: Biannually.

Reporting Burden:

Frequency of Hours per _
Number of respondents x response X response =  Burden hours
L5000 ettt bbbt ha et h e b e e sha e bbb anes 1 0.1 175

Total Estimated Burden Hours: 175.
Status: New.

Authority: Section 3507 of the Paperwork
Reduction Act of 1995, 44 U.S.C. 35, as
amended.

Dated: September 13, 2000.
Wayne Eddins,
Departmental Reports Management Officer,
Office of the Chief Information Officer.
[FR Doc. 00-24102 Filed 9-19-00; 8:45 am]
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